
TO:   James V. Capparelli, City Manager 
 
FROM:  William Evans, Chief of Police 
 

DEPARTMENT:  Police 
 
SUBJECT: 
..title 

BlueTeam NextGen Software 
..end 

 
PURPOSE: 
The purpose for integrating BlueTeam with IAPro is to streamline vital reports such as 

defensive action reports, taser deployments, and firearm discharges. BlueTeam works 

in conjunction with IAPro and will lay the groundwork for EIPro (early intervention). 

BlueTeam’s EI console is an advanced early intervention tool designed for frontline 

supervisors to identify performance issues in “real-time.” The first quarter is to establish 

the purchase of BlueTeam and discuss planning the implementation.  

 
 

FACTS: 
a. Internal Affairs currently uses IAPro software, BlueTeam will enhance its 

current capabilities. BlueTeam will support frontline documentation, 

supervisory oversight, and organizational accountability. 

b. Implementation of BlueTeam will eliminate the need for a civilian to manually 

enter data and allow “real-time” documentation entered by officers on the 

street. 

c. BlueTeam’s EIPro is an early intervention tool that has become accepted as a 

“best practice” throughout public safety and is used by similar-sized agencies. 

d. Public Safety Committee approved the purchase of IA Pro BlueTeam during 

their March 1st 2022 meeting. 

e. IA Pro BlueTeam will go before the City Council for approval on March 15th, 

2022. 

 
 

..recommendation                                                                                                                                                                                                                         ..end 

Information provided by: 
 
Sherrie Blackburn 
Deputy Chief of Police 


